This week's newsletter article will come in two parts. Our church family have multiple kingdom opportunities to cover in prayer.

The first is, being appreciative of those in leadership, who are trying to keep us safe from COVID. As a pastor, I have now witnessed the symptoms of those with COVID from mild all the way to death. Please encourage those in leadership during these trying times by thanking them for their genuine efforts.

Secondly, I'm asking you to be involved in our new prayer support ministry, "School Prayer Support Ministry." There will be sign-up sheets in the Narthex at the Connection Center. In the name of Jesus Christ, our Savior, I am asking for 100% participation! If you are currently worshipping with us online, please contact the church (817-441-8329 or email kimw@aledoumc.org) to sign-up.

The SPSM (School Prayer Support Ministry) will be active each week that students are in class.

- Arrive at designated school on Monday morning around
 7:00am
- 2. Place AUMC placard on your dash
- 3. Pull into the school parking lot or drive through lane
- 4. Prayer for school, staff and students alike

If you can't do this in person, sign up for PRAYER BY PROXY, either at the Connection Center or by contacting the church.

We are called to be encouraging to those around in Christ Jesus!

²⁴ And let us consider how we may spur one another on toward love and good deeds, ²⁵ not giving up meeting together, as some are in the habit of doing, but encouraging one another—and all the more as you see the Day approaching.